
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 
26 February 2025 

Board Update – Welcome to 2025 

Dear Parents, Students, and Staff, 

On behalf of the Board, I extend a warm welcome to you all as we begin another exciting school year. We hope 
you had a restful and enjoyable break and are ready for a year filled with learning, growth, and success. 

As we embark on 2025, we remain committed to fostering an environment of academic excellence, personal 
development, and community engagement. We continue our journey of Tajdeed through our Niyaah project, 
reinforcing our dedication to Islamic pedagogy and ensuring that our students receive an education that is 
deeply rooted in our values and faith. Together, we strive to cultivate a learning environment that nurtures 
both spiritual and academic excellence. 

We would also like to take this opportunity to congratulate the 2024 graduating cohort on their achievements 
and wish them all the best in their future endeavours. Their hard work and perseverance have been truly 
commendable, and we are confident they will continue to make a positive impact in their chosen paths. 

I am also pleased to announce the appointment of Ms. Miriam Silva AM to the Board. Ms. Silva is a highly 
respected leader who has previously served on the Board and played an instrumental role in securing the 
school’s future during the 2016 funding crisis with the Commonwealth Government. Her extensive experience 
in leadership, governance, and community service makes her a tremendous asset to our school. We are 
confident that her contributions will further strengthen our strategic direction and long-term success. Please 
join me in warmly welcoming Ms. Silva back to our school community. 

Finally, I would like to acknowledge and express my deep gratitude to our dedicated staff—our Principal, 
management team, teaching staff, administration, and ancillary staff—whose hard work and commitment 
continue to be the backbone of our school. Their unwavering dedication ensures that our students receive the 
best possible education and support, and we appreciate all that they do. 

We are excited about the year ahead and appreciate your ongoing support and partnership. Wishing all our 
students, staff, and families a fulfilling and successful 2025. 

Regards, 

 

 
Mr Fayez Moussa 
Chair of the Board 
 


